January 30, 2006
ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

JANUARY 30, 2006
MINUTES
DIRECTORS PRESENT:  Tim Olrick, JB Morrow, Don Glassel, Kathleen Huizenga

DIRECTORS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  None
Meeting began on time at 6:30 PM.  We discussed several topics set forth below:
Annual Treasury Report
The 2005 budget versus annual expenses was reviewed at which time the Association Liability Policy was again discussed due to the premium expense.  Do we need this liability and what would it cover?  Tim had secured some competitive rates but do we need this liability coverage?  JB offered to call Sue Simpson for her input and advise back.

JB also stated that the checkbook needs auditing.  Although it was audited two years ago as specified, no report is on file.  Kathleen volunteered along with Tim to audit the checkbook next Monday, February 13 at JB’s house at 6:30 PM.  Then we can report at the annual meeting that it has been completed.

JB also advised that although the Treasurer’s Bond policy requires two signatures, his is the only signature on checks and the bank does not question this.  The bank signatures on file need updating.  JB will talk to Mary at National City Bank to update the signature card.
The Kennel Project is still open for $1840.00 pending conclusion and the pond restoration has $682.00 remaining in the budget.  Tim will talk to Rich on the status of both these projects.

Proposed 2006 Budget
JB distributed a copy of the 2006 proposed budget and small changes were suggested.  The Board agreed to changes.

Annual Meeting
The 2006 annual meeting was discussed.  Kathleen to call township office to secure some available dates for Sunday.  Dates available as early as March 5 or any Sunday in April would be acceptable.

JB suggested we again use a postcard to advise residents of the meeting date, place and time.  Attendance was not any greater with a letter versus a postcard.  It was thought, however, that having the meeting later (April versus February) that perhaps we might get a higher attendance.
The agenda for the meeting will likely follow most of the agenda from the 2005 meeting which was as follows:  




Introduction




Treasurer’s Report




Budget Proposal and Approval for 2006




New Directory issued




Water Main Open Issues




Dog Kennel Update




Solicitation of Help for Various Projects

· Forest Preserve

· Adopt a Highway

Road Updates

New Business

Vote for Officers:  President & Vice President Required to Change

· Nominations

   Other Officers





-     Nominations
Don Glassel commented that he would like to see the kennel update removed from the agenda this year.  Tim will talk with Rick and decide.

JB will speak with Jerry from the highway department for any updates on the water main issues and any highway issues.  Then the final agenda can be decided.

Respectfully submitted:

Kathleen M. Huizenga, Secretary
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